Report for Parish Councils August 2020 Cllr Madge Shineton
1.  Another month of considerable change.
2. Covid19 in Shropshire is well under control with occasional spikes dealt with.
3. Royal Shrewsbury, Princess Royal and Robert Jones and Agnes Hunt are all starting to resume normal service as far as the regulations allow. There is considerable backlog. but everyone is doing there best
4. Primary Care services which include GP’s are adjusting to the many changes required during this emergency. On the plus side there has been a number of ‘lessons’ learned which officers and staff intend to keep for the future.
5. The revised contract with Keir, WSP and Council has resulted in an improved service but there is still some way to go before we have caught up with the back log.
6. Will members please look out for signs of ‘Ash Dieback’ and report any sightings to the County Tree Officer Martin.Sutton@shropshire.gov.uk
7. With the exceptional growth this year there are a number of road side hedges which need cutting back especially on the narrow minor roads. If the Parish Council know the owners of the land and feel confident to approach them to cut back during the next slot upto end of March please do,  if not please let us know through My Shropshire or myself.
8. There has been a new Drainage and Infrastructure Officer appointed  steven.smith@shropshire.gov.uk

9. Shropshire Transport Team has devised the School transport ready for the September return to school, I have forwarded it to ALL Clerks.
10. There are a number of grants and other finance assistance from both Local and National Government especially related to the Economy and Self Employment.
11. Applications for Planning both large and small continue to flood in. If you are an applicant waiting for a decision before you blame the Planning Dept please check with your Architect/agent or solicitor that the delay is not with them!!!!
12. The Consultation on the Draft Local Plan has been extended to 30th September. Please check that your Parish Plan and entry into the Place Plan for our area are all upto date and match up, before the Local Plan is submitted to the Government in February 2021.
13. In spite of all the bad publicity re RSH and PRH the principle of Future Fit is continuing with the amalgamation of the Shropshire and Telford Clinical Commissioning Groups’s and local authority Health Scrutiny Committees working together for the whole of the geographical county.
14. We have just issued our Draft Housing Strategy which should be on our web site in a few days,    well worth looking at.
15. It has been wonderful how local people have got together to help each other during this extraordinary time    many thanks to you all.

Madge Shineton        August 21st 2020



